
WESTON COUNTY BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS 
OFFICIAL MINUTES 

July 17, 2017 
 
The Public Hearing for the FY2018 Budget was called to order by Chairman Bill Lambert at 7:00 p.m. at 
the Weston County Courthouse Annex.  Commissioners Bill Lambert, Tony Barton, Marty Ertman, Tracy 
Hunt, and Ed Wagoner, and Clerk Jill Sellers were present.  Chairman Lambert opened the meeting with 
prayer, and Commissioner Ertman led the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
Chairman Lambert noted that the purpose of the meeting was to provide opportunity for public 
comment regarding the FY2018 Budget.  Clerk Sellers presented an overview of the proposed budget of 
$10,211,251.50, then the Chairman opened the floor for public comment. 
 
Treasurer Susie Overman reported that both the Library and the Fair will continue to receive mill funds 
collected on taxes levied through FY2016. 
 
On behalf of county employees, Assessor Tina Conklin thanked the Board of Commissioners for the 50-
cent raise. 
 
University of Wyoming Extension Service Director Vicki Hayman asked the Commissioners to reconsider 
an increase in their travel budget, and commented that, whereas the raises are appreciated, she would 
have rather supported a one-time bonus.   
 
A break was called at 7:13 p.m.  Due to radio advertising that stated the meeting’s start time as 7:30 
p.m., the meeting reconvened at 7:30 p.m. to ensure that all interested persons would be heard.   
 
There was no further discussion.  The FY2018 Budget will be presented to the Board of Commissioners 
for approval at the regular meeting on July 18, 2017.   
 
With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 7:34 p.m.   
 
 
      Bill Lambert 
      Chairman 
 
Attest: Jill Sellers 
 Weston County Clerk  
 

 

 


